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Gay Street United Methodist Church     
18 North Gay Street                                
Mount Vernon Oƫhio  

Join Us for Church Conference   

All are invited and all members can vote!  

Mulberry Street United Methodist Church will be hosting the Church Conference 
this year on Tuesday, October 27 at 7:00 p.m.    

We will join our host church along with Hopewell UMC, South Vernon UMC, 
Gambier Epworth UMC and Ebenezer UMC for worship led by our District Superintendent, Rev. Dr. Brad 
Call (10 minutes) followed by introduction and announcements (10 minutes).   Business will follow: Ƌ Election 
of church leaders;   Ƌ Nomination of District Members-at-Large for recommendation at 2016 Spring District 
Conference to attend the 2017 Annual Conference; ƋApproval of pastoral compensation; ƋRecommendation of 
new or continuing candidates for ministry; Ƌ Recommendation of new or continuing Certified Lay Servants; Ƌ 
Approval by blanket consent of all other submitted reports; Ƌand other concluding business requiring a 
charge conference. 

  

Mount Vernon CROP Hunger Walk 
Sunday, October 18, 2015 Å Mount Vernon, OH 

Registration 12:45 p.m.   ˓ Walk 1:30 p.m.  ˓Riverside Park 

Sign up forms available in the upstairs parlor. 



The people of Gay Street United Methodist Church connect to God, to all 
people and to the world in ministry.  
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Tower Topics 
Tower Topics is published monthly. The 
submission deadline for the November 
issue will be Thursday, October 15, 2015.  
Email church news and photos to Jan 
Talbott at jtalbott@gaystreetumc.org                                

Published by                                      

Gay Street United                        
Methodist Church                                  
18 North Gay Street                        
Mount Vernon, Ohio 43050                
Church office: 740/392-6626                  
Fax: 740/393-3492                              

www.gaystreetumc.org  

Office Hours 8:00 a.m. - 3:30 p.m.                                    
Lunch hour: 12 Noon - 12:30 p.m. 

   Paid Servants 

Rev. Denise L. Marikis                         
Pastor:  denisemarikis@gmail.com 

Jason E. Frazer, Building Manager                                    
jason@gaystreetumc.org 

Jan L. Talbott, Administrative                   
Assistant, Financial Secretary                  
jtalbott@gaystreetumc.org 

Judy Stringfellow, Treasurer                                                
gaysttreasurer@gmail.com                                 

David Tovey                                                   
Organist & Director of Chancel Choir  

Mary Kepple, Wesley Ringers Director                                                      

Heather Stewart, Youth Bell Director  

Suzy Springer,  Children & Youth 
Choirs  Director 

Mary Cline, Kitchen Manager                                            

Miranda Brenneman, Frankie Munday 
Nursery          

 

   Unpaid Servants    

Rev. Jesse Ryals, Pastor Intern/Prayer   
Minister 

Roger Marra, Lay Leader 

 

 

Upcoming Fundraisers from The Kitchen  
 Sunday, October 18 

Sunday, November 22 

Hope you can join us each month for Breakfast/Lunch.  In addition to 
Breakfast we will offer one lunch entrée (meal) from 11:30 a.m. - ?   So if 
you would prefer lunch, join us after 11:30.  Breakfast beings at 9 a.m. 
and runs until the last person is served. 

Lunch beings at 11:30 a.m. and will last until we run out of food.  

We will also have a bake sale during these meals.  Proceeds will go to-

wards Fellowship Hall renovations and local missions. $447 was given 

on September 27 for the meal fundraiser and $194 for the mum/

pumpkin fundraiser.  

Wednesday Evening Prayer Service  

òPrayer catapults us onto the frontier of the spiritual life.  Of all the 
Spiritual Disciplines prayer is the most central because it ushers us 
into perpetual communion with the Father.ó  (Richard Foster) 
 

You are invited to join in a time of prayer Wednesday evenings, at 
6:30 p.m. in the red parlor on the second floor. Weõll be focusing on 
working our way through some Psalms, and growing in prayer. Our 
first meeting will be on October 6.   Childcare will be provided.   Please 
call the church office (740-392-6626) to let us know the ages of your 
children for whom you would like care.    Any questions, contact Jesse 
Ryals. 

Veterans Dinner  

Veterans mark your calendar for Wednesday, 
November 11, 5:30 p.m. We cordially invite you 
to join us for a òThank you to our Veterans      
Dinneró that evening.  If you havenõt let us know 
you are veteran, please do so.   

   ________________________ 

Tech Talk is back!   
Every Wednesday,  5 p.m. ð 6 p.m. meet with our tech 
expert, Patrick Odonkor to have him help you with your 
computer, smart phone, tablet, etc.  Please e-mail him 
your questions before class so he can plan the time to get 
all questions answered.       

 His e-mail is: niinoi@niinoi.com  

   __________________________ 

tel:%28740-392-6626
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Jason Frazer of Gay Street United Methodist Church (Three Rivers District) has 
been hired as the first-ever disaster response liaison for the North Central Jurisdic-
tion. 
òThis is a position in ministry that was calling to me,ó Frazer said. 
òThe disaster response liaison will primarily relate to the conference disaster re-
sponse coordinators and support North Central Jurisdiction Volunteers in Mission 
with a communication, educational and leadership role in the disaster response 
ministry of this jurisdiction,ó said UMVIM-NCJ Coordinator Lorna Jost. 
òJason comes with many skills and graces and the passion for disaster response 
ministries in the United States, along with much experience as an UMVIM team 
leader for Gay Street UMC and the East Ohio Conference.ò 

Frazer will continue to serve the church, but in a new way. He will be in charge of disaster response commu-
nication within the jurisdiction, and will work on proposed long term projects, and also with the Mission 
Discovery program for young adults.  
òI have been serving in the disaster ministry for a while now, but a chance to work directly with this was 
very exciting,ó he said. òI enjoy sharing in my church and district the opportunities for people to serve in this 
ministry and now I will be able to do this in the jurisdiction. I hope I can inspire others to serve.ó 
The position was created as a pilot program to see if each jurisdiction could benefit from having its own dis-
aster response liaison. A grant from United Methodist Committee on Relief (UMCOR) is funding the position 
for two years. 
Reprinted with the permission of the East Ohio Communications office  
*Rick Wolcott is director of Communications for the East Ohio Conference of The United Methodist Church. 
     _______________________________ 

Jason Frazer Named Disaster Response Liaison for NCJ  
- Rick Wolcott 

Welcome to Cuba, this is what Pope Francis heard last week and you can, too. 

Gay Street UMC is organizing a visit to our Cuban churches in January 22-30, 2016. Is God nudging ? Have 
you been called? Interested in experiencing our Methodist church in Cuba? 

This is a journey to Holguin, Cuba to visit churches, congregations, missions and pastors. We will see the 
Methodist revival, pray, talk and worship together. Pastor Aramis' congregations will host us for our visit.  

This is a relationship building trip. We can see the churches and pastors that are already connected to our 
church and visit ones that can become new connections. We can understand how we can serve each other. 

If youõre unable to travel in January, consider being part of this Methodist revival with a monetary support 
that the team will deliver on behalf of our church.  

We will see better and understand more, how our two countries can work and worship together. This is a trip 
that the Holy Spirit can change your spiritual life.  

Our planning meeting is Thursday. October 8, 6:00 p.m. I will be at the meeting with details and will answer 
questions. 

Send an email to let me know your interest. Avandersommers@yahoo.com  

Cuba Mission Trip in the Works  
-Aaron Vandersommers 

mailto:Avandersommers@yahoo.com
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Greetings Church Family from Mary Cline  

I want to speak with you regarding our Hot Meals Mission at Gay Street United Methodist Church.  
I thought it might be helpful to refresh our memories, and let our new folks know more about this 
important ministry of hospitality.  I am advocating changing the name to Community Dinner.  òHot 
Mealsó seems impersonal, when our meal is very personal and all about connecting with people, both our dedicated vol-
unteer servants and our great guests.   

What is Community Dinner (aka) Hot Meals?  

Seven local churches host a community dinner every night of the week.  Gay Streetõs night is Friday, 5:30 p.m. ð 7:00 
p.m.   

Who are the guests?  Who is eligible for this meal?  

Our guests at our Community Dinner are young, old, healthy, sick, employed, unemployed, homeless, families, lonely, 
retired, happy, sad, even congregation members ð Human Beings!   

There seems to be a misconception that those who gather at our Community Dinner are people who are poor or home-
less - people who are taking advantage of us.  Yet, this ministry is for any and all people in our community who want to 
gather around the table with others to enjoy a meal and a time of fellowship.  We enthusiastically encourage you to come 
and sit at the table with our guests or work alongside our other servant volunteers any Friday, and get to know better all 
who gather at our Community Meal on Friday nights!   

Where does the food come from?  What kind of food do you serve?  

We (by òweó I mean myself and volunteers) purchase food from a variety of places.  We try to obtain as much locally as 
possible.  We purchase from Lanningõs, Kroger, Walmart, Neffõs, Bullocks, Owl Creek Produce Auction, Farmers       
Market, Gordon Food Service and others.   We have organizations that donate food items to u, such as Interchurch, 
Panera, AMVETS, Rolls Royce and of course you -  the congregation of Gay Street United Methodist Church.  We re-
ceived a turkey breast from someone a few months ago.  During the holidays when people receive turkeys and hams, 
etc., they donate to us which is great. 

Who pays for these meals? 

The people of Gay Street United Methodist Church pay for our Community Dinner ministry.  Through your designated 
donations, we have provided meals every Friday night for approximately fifteen years. We prepare and serve anything 
from grilled cheese to prime rib.  Yes, prime rib.  Every year for our Christmas dinner we serve prime rib, except last 
year we served roast beef and it wasnõt as good (of course).  Prime rib this week at Lanningõs (for no roll, which means 
itõs not select) is $7.34 a pound.  Ground beef is $4.99 a pound.  I want to assure you that I take every measure to save 
money, while providing an inviting space, warm welcome and tasty, nutritious food.  I watch for items on sale, and base 
our meals on the best deal of the week or find a bargain that can be frozen for the next meal. 

What are the plans for the Holidays this year?  

This year Christmas is on Friday so we will have the Church open from 10 a.m. ð 3 p.m. and serve appetizers from 10-
11:30 a.m.   A buffet lunch from 11:30 ð 2:30.  Appetizers and dessert donations will be appreciated.  Our lunch will be 
turkey, ham and fixings.  I will prepare for 50 -75 people on Christmas day.  If anyone or any group would like to volun-
teer to keep the Church open past 3 p.m. that would be great!!!   Maybe your family would like to come play games or 
do movie or puzzles.  Let us know.  We will do our prime rib dinner on December 18, 2015.  This is when we provide 
plates of cookies/candy and other Christmas treats for our guests.  We ask anyone wishing to donate cookies or candy to 
bring them in before 3 p.m. on Friday, December 18.  Anyone donating appetizers or desserts for December 25, may 
drop them off on Christmas Eve or Christmas day.  Call or e -mail myself or Roger Marra, Frances Irvin or Marna       
Burwell, so we can make arrangements to be there or instruct you where to put them.  Last yearõs donations exceeded 
my expectations.  How wonderful, kind and caring you all are and how proud I am to be a part of your family.  Keep up 
the good work!    - Mary Cline  

Mary Cline 740-504-0635  auntmary6261@yahoo.com 
Roger Marra 740-398-0916  rogermarra1954@gmail.com 
Frances Irvin 740-397-2033      Marna Burwell 740-393-0320 

mailto:auntmary6261@yahoo.com
mailto:rogermarra1954@gmail.com
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Sunday Morning Scenes  

-picture courtesy of Kami Diehl 

PowerXpressñChristian Education for Pre-K 

thru fourth graders. 

This yearõs lesson will consist of; Three Women 
of Faith (Sept/Oct), Living Godõs Word: Respect 
(Oct/Nov), Christmas Messenger (Nov/Dec), 
Joseph (Jan), Elijah (Feb), and The 
Shema/Beatitudes (Mar/April). And who 
wouldnõt want to attend òBreakfast on the 
Beachó in May? I would like to encourage your 
child or children to take advantage of this great 
opportunity! If you know other children who 
may not have the opportunity to experience a 
fun,  loving and caring atmosphere of games, 
learning, music and so much more invite them to 
our PowerXpress adventures!   - Joe Bell 

Wƻƛƴ ǳǎΗ  ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ŦǳƴΗΗΗ 


